


New Ross Parish, Church of St. Mary & St. Michael  
 Parish Office Opening Hours: Monday to Friday 10.30am to 2.00pm.  Closed Holy Days & Bank Holidays.  Wide range in stock of Mass Cards, 

General Cards & Gift Ideas for all occasions. Mass Cards are also available in Cooney’s & Ryan’s Funeral Homes.   

 

Volume 37. No. 7  

Parish Mobile  
 087 1212 707 

(Text Alert Only) 

info@ 

newrossparish.ie  
www. 

newrossparish.ie 

Visit us on 
Facebook/New 

Ross Parish 

Parish Office 

051 421 348 

Priest on Duty  
051 421214 (24 Hr) 

Please follow HSE Guidelines & Stay Safe  

Date Time   

Sat 19th Feb  5.00pm   

 6.00pm Lily Murphy (née McCartan), “Maryville” 1st Anniversary 

Sun 20th Feb 8.00am Noel Mc Carty Anniversary 

 9.00am Josephine Kehoe, Ryleen Anniversary 

 10.00am Richard Butler, Mount Carmel Anniversary 

 12.00 Noon Eamonn Somers, Chambersland Months Mind  

Mon 21st Feb 8.00am The O’Brien Family, Trinity Place Anniversaries 

 10.00am James Ryan, Ard Na Gréine  Anniversary 

Tues 22nd Feb 8.00am Michael Foley, Lower William Street 20th Anniversary 

 10.00am Michael Freaney, Ballylane East Anniversary 

 10.00am 
8.00pm 

Eucharistic Adoration   

Wed 23rd Feb 8.00am People of the Parish                                                                                                   

 10.00am Michael Bailey, Irishtown Anniversary 

Thurs 24th Feb 8.00am Sr Kokila, Solemn Profession  

 10.00am Liam Carroll, Pondfields Anniversary 

Fri 25th Feb 
8.00am Special Intentions Intentions 

 
10.00am Rebecca Irwin, Ard Alainn  Anniversary 

Sat 26th Feb 
10.00am Parish Mass Association  

RECENTLY DECEASED:   We pray for the souls of  Geraldine Foley, Charleton Hill &                                      
Sally Kelly (née Blanchfield), Drumphea, Garryhill, Carlow / Graiguenamanagh, Kilkenny who has 
passed away recently.  May they rest in peace. 
 

ANNIVERSARY PRAYERS:  We remember & pray for the souls of  Alice Quinn, Priory Street,                      
Walter Bradley, Knockavilla (23rd anniversary) &  Monica O’ Connor, Barretts Park & Longstone Drive 
(1st Anniversary) those anniversaries occurs around this time. 
 

BAPTISMS:   From July 2022 onwards, Baptism will take place on the first Saturday and the third    
Sunday of each month @ 1.00pm.  Maximum of two candidates will be baptised on these days.     
Please contact the Parish Office if you wish to book your child’s baptism.  Copy of Birth Certificate is 
required for the candidate.  Photo ID is also required for the person making / requesting the booking.     
 

Should you wish to have a loved one included in this section, please contact the Parish Office with 
the details by the previous Wednesday before 2.00pm.  

Sanctuary Lamps Intentions:         
Available @ €10.00 per week.                     

Commencing Saturday @ 10.00am.          
                  

Our Lady’s (Left):                                    
Walter Bradley, RIP 

 

 Altar (Centre):                                         
Michael Foley, RIP 

 

 St. Joseph’s (Right)                                 
Available 

DATES FOR YOUR DAIRY &  PARISH INFORMATION. 

Wednesday 2nd March 2022:  Ash Wednesday. 
 
Stations of the Cross:  Every Friday during Lent @ 7.30pm. 
 
Thursday 17th March:   St Patrick’s Day. Masses Celebrated Wednesday 16th 
March Vigil Mass @ 6.00pm. Thursday 17th March  8.00am, 9.00am, 10.00am & 
12.00 noon.  
 
Sunday 20th March:   Remembrance Day/ Pandemic Victims.  
 
Eucharistic Adoration:  Every Tuesday from 10.00am Mass to 8.00pm.    
  

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL—NEW ROSS:   085 8313073    

Radio & Live Stream Mass:  104.7FM & New Ross Parish Website Live Stream, 

for all Masses including Funerals Masses except 8.00am in Mount Carmel        

Monastery Chapel. 

Mass Bookings:   We are currently taking mass bookings up to and                      

including July 2022. 

Next Weeks Readings:  EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                    

Eccles 27:4-7.  PS 91:2-3, 13-16, R/ cf. V 2 1 COR 15:54-58. LK 6:39-45. 

Confessions:  Saturdays after 10.00am Mass & before 6.00pm Mass.                    

Mon — Fri on request after 10.00am Mass. Please notify the priest before Mass in 

the Sacristy. 

Meals on Wheels:  Avail of our high quality meals available five days a week.      

To order just call 051-445711, St. Aidan Centre, Cross St. 

Safeguarding Representative:  Mairin Jackson -  Contact No: (051) 421348 -    

Any queries in relation to working with children or adolescence within our parish 

please contact the above. 

Bethany Bereavement Support:  If you need support please ring 087 3846577. 

Weekly Collection and Supporting the Parish:  Collections 13th February 2022   

@ €  (No 160).  You can donate via.  The Ferns Diocesan Website (www.ferns.ie) 

by clicking the big pink  button.  Thank you for the support.                                                                                                                         

Please make all cheques payable to St. Mary & St. Michael Parish Church  

New Ross.    

St. Michael’s Pastoral Centre:  Available for Parish based activities, please    

contact the Parish office. 

Intentions for the living:  Intentions for the living will be announced as “Special 
Intentions” unless the person who the intention is for signs the GDPR Regulation 

Slip. Please advise at time of booking. 

Certificate Requests:  Certificate fees at  €5.00 each. Photographic ID is required 

for the candidate including Photographic ID for the person who has been authorised 

by you to collect it. Request forms are available in the Parish Office. Collection on 

Fridays only.  

PRIEST ON DUTY (051) 421214:   Visitation of Sick / Housebound (First Friday 

Calls): We are  anxious to visit those who cannot celebrate Mass with us due to 

illness, aged or infirm. Arrangements can be made to receive the sacraments at 

home by calling the Parish Office.    

Lectio Divina:  Every Wednesday morning at 10.45am for one hour in St. Michaels 

Pastoral Centre. 

Legion of Mary:  Meetings every Thursday afternoon @ 12.00 noon in St. Michaels 

Pastoral Centre.  Contact: Alex Doyle, Tel: 087 273 8703. 

Home Visitation Team (Suspended for the Interim):   Tel 083 474 5789 to avail 

of this service or to volunteer. 

           New Ross Parish Community strives to be a welcoming, life-giving PEOPLE, nourished by                                                       
FAITH, WORSHIP of God and SERVICE of all in the example of Jesus Christ. 

Radio Mass 104.7Fm Mass & LIVE STREAM ON PARISH WEBSITE. 
 All 8.00am Masses are in Mount Carmel Monastery Chapel 

With just under a month to go until St. Patrick’s Day preparations are well under way for the 
annual New Ross St. Patrick’s Day Parade which will begin in the Irishtown at 2pm.     

 The committee would be delighted to see more groups and floats taking part.                                                       
Our theme this year is  “Lets Celebrate”.                                                                                                                

The committee are also looking for volunteers to help out on the day. 
For more information check out our Facebook page St. Patricks Day – New Ross or phone                                     

Anthony 0872338350 or Ollie 0872571841 

SATURDAY VIGIL MASSES 

To cater for restricted numbers during the 
Covid-19 lockdown.                                                    

We have been celebrating an extra Vigil 
Mass at 5.00pm. 

We now intend to revert to just one Vigil 
Mass in light of restrictions being removed.  

The decision now, is at what time the                                              
Saturday Vigil Mass should be celebrated. 

We invite your opinions as to whether Mass 
would be at 5.00pm or 6.00pm.                    

Please contact the Parish Office Via.                   
Telephone 051 421348 or Email                                

Info@newrossparish.ie 

The change will come into effect for the                                                                   
First Sunday of Lent 6th of March 2022.   

CHY’s Tax Forms 

Thankyou to anyone who has already      
returned your CHY forms to                                    

the Parish Office to date.                                           
For those who haven't, we would be most 

grateful if you could do so as soon                             
as possible. 

 

THE CHANGING OF THE GUARD! 

Mrs. Elma Sutton retires this week from the Principal ship of our Junior School. 
She has spent all her teaching career in the town. she began in St. Joseph's, 
where she worked for many years with the girls. Then she moved to Michael 
Street Boys' School as Principal. Then with the amalgamation of those two 
schools with the CBS,  she transferred as Principal of the new Co- Educational 
Catherine McAuley Junior school. 
The above are the cold facts ,so to speak, of a long dedicated teaching                 
career. We are grateful for those generous years of service to the children of 
the town. 
However, those details fail to reflect the true nature of that service. This was 
the living out of a vocation rather than a means of employment. 
Elma's heart and soul were totally committed to the task. The children were 
central to her management of every aspect of the school day. Her interest in 
each child was evidenced by her knowledge of and concern for home/ school 
circumstances. She was fully up-to-date with the latest developments in    
education and encouraged staff members to incorporate these into the daily 
classroom routine. 
In all her school involvement she has been fully supported by her husband Jim 
and we gladly acknowledge that generous contribution. 
We wish Elma a long and peaceful retirement. Education in New Ross and the 
present and past pupils of the schools will be forever in her debt. Gura fada 
bean í. 
We welcome TARA NOLAN as the new Principal and wish her long and fruitful 
years in our midst. 

New Ross Parish 

Pilgrimage to Medjugorje 

2nd—10th April 2022 

For more details contact 

Dorota 085 747 0134 

Praying with the Word of God 

Speaking of the Eucharistic Celebration the Second Vatican Council emphasises 
the presence of the Lord in : The People gathered, the Word of God,                       
the person of the Priest and the Bread of Life.. 
 

The Diocese is planning to run a pilot programme to bring attention to the 
importance of the Word of God.  
 

If you are interested a 12 week programme (one hour a week) is envisaged to 
help people grow in their personal prayer, starting this Lent. This is not a Bible 
study. It will be a prayer experience. It is hoped in time, some of these people 
will put themselves forward to lead Guided Prayer using Scripture or maybe 
even a Service of the Word in their local Church. This is not a prerequisite for 
attending the course.  
 

The gatherings for our area will take place in the Centre in Ballygarret.  
If you would like to know more contact Parish Office. 

New Ross Singers 

A small sign of some sort of normality returning – New Ross Singers 
will commence rehearsals on March 7th at 8 pm in St Mary’s           

Secondary School.  Covid-19 advice will apply.  New members are very 
welcome.  Please contact  051 421766 if you are interested. 


